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Item #4: Resolution Ordering the Summary of Vacation of Public Water Line Easements at 495 

North McDowell Boulevard on Assessor Parcel Number 007-380-038 

• Question:  Is this the line that would be used to service any development going to future 

development at the dog park or go under the 101 overpass to serve something in the 

future greenway (public restroom for example)? Will the new easement do this? Is there 

a water line already under the Rainier extension to do this service? 

o Response:   The replacement water mains installed only service the new 

apartment development, as was originally intended.  They do not serve future 

potential developments to the west. The replacement mains form a loop with 

the same intent of the old alignment to connect Rainer and North McDowell to 

provide water to the Deer Creek Apartment Development.   The new easements 

will only reflect the new mains installed as approved in 2019.  The dog park has 

an existing small water service from the Deer Creek development on the south 

side of Deer Creek to provide water to a drinking fountain.  There is no existing 

water main under Highway 101 at Rainier Ave. 
  


